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20 April 2017 
 
Michael L. Meyer, P.G., Senior Project Manager 
Terracon 
4905 Hawkins NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87109 
 
Re:       Closure and No Further Action Required 
Facility:   Former Weatherford Facility, 5432 Highway 64, Farmington, New Mexico 

San Juan County, E-19-29N-12W, GW-126   
Ref: http://ocdimage.emnrd.state.nm.us/Imaging/AEOrderFileView.aspx?appNo=pENV000GW00137  
 
Dear Mr. Meyer:  
 
The Oil Conservation Division (OCD) has reviewed the reports available in the OCD Online 
Imaging website referenced above.  The most relevant document is summarized below.  
 
14Feb92 Buys & Assoc Addendum Site Remediation Closure Report HOMCO International 
Inc, Location 151 Facility, Farmington, New Mexico describes sampling and cleanup activities 
done in 1991.  Soil sample results from excavation work on site showed compliance with OCD 
soil cleanup guidelines for total petroleum hydrocarbons and aromatic hydrocarbons (BTEX).  
Some contaminated soil remained which was covered by a concrete cap which prevents migration 
of hydrocarbons.  Groundwater in the area was thought to be less than 50 feet below surface at 
that time.  The report recommended that no further excavation or remedial action was required.   
 
I concur with this recommendation and no further corrective action is required.  This finding by 
the OCD does not relieve the landowner of responsibility if future information shows a threat to 
ground water, surface water, human health, or the environment.  Further, it does not relieve the 
landowner of responsibility for compliance with any federal, state, or local law.  If you have 
additional questions, please feel free to call. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Randolph Bayliss, P.E.    
Hydrologist  505-476-3084      
 
cc: Jim Griswold, Charlie Perrin, Brandon Powell, Vanessa Fields, Cory Smith 
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